

100 Champions Place El Paso, TX 79912 Phone (915) 236-2000 Fax (915) 236-2196

December 14, 2023

Dear T-Bird Community:

I hope this message finds you well as you prepare for your winter holiday break. I am writing to inform you of a slight adjustment to the school schedule that will impact the return date for Coronado High School students.

Originally scheduled to resume classes on Monday, Jan. 8, 2024, Coronado High School students will now return from Winter Break on Wednesday, Jan. 10, 2024.

The reason for the change is centered around the completion of Building B, the campus' brand-new facility that will house classrooms with the tools needed to provide your children with academic excellence. We are diligently working to ensure that this building is fully prepared and equipped to offer modern classroom environments that will significantly enhance your child's educational experience. In addition, a new courtyard will open during the spring that will further add to the campus' inviting locale.

We understand the importance of a conducive learning space, and this additional time will allow our teachers and staff to guarantee that every detail is addressed, ensuring the new building meets the highest standards. Our goal is to create an environment that fosters innovation, collaboration and student success.

Your child will not need to make up these dates at any point later in the semester. Our stringent adherence to delivering high-quality instructional minutes to our students has provided an appropriate amount of time to compensate for the loss of two days in our academic year.

Athletics practices and games, and all other auxiliary activities will take place at the campus as scheduled Jan. 8-9. We will return Wednesday, January 10, 2024, on an A-Day regular bell schedule. (No advisory this week.)

We appreciate your understanding and support as we work to make this transition as smooth as possible. The delayed start reflects our dedication to providing the Coronado High School community with the best educational resources available.

We are eager to welcome our students back on Wednesday, January 10, 2024, and look forward to the positive impact this new facility will have on their learning journey.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to reach out to our school administration at (915) 236-2000.

Thank you for your continued support.

Go T-Birds!

Sincerely,

Angela Reyna, Ed.D.

Principal